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Dear Chip:

Please direct these two issues to the appropriate subcommittee for study and recommendations:

Rule 103 of the Rules of Civil Procedure allows service by an officer authorized by law or by “any person
authorized by law or by written order of the court who is not less than eighteen years of age.” In many areas
of the State it is common to use private process servers, but courts impose a wide variety of requirements
on them with respect to matters such as insurance, training, application fees, and background checks. Some
courts restrict the kind of process that can be served, and some require proof of compliance with local
regulations each time a private process server seeks a Rule 103 order. Should there be uniform statewide
procedures for private process servers? Arizona has recently adopted such procedures.

The Court received comments on the most recent changes in the Parental Notification Rules just before they
became effective and too late to be considered. These include whether the appellate timetable should be
adjusted so that briefing is not required until the record is filed, and whether distribution of the verification
page and other confidential information should be more restricted. Should the rules be changed further,
based on these comments?

As always, the Court greatly appreciates your work on the rules of procedure.

Cordially,

Nathan L. Hecht
Justice
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